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Mr. Bob Pallarino 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, Region IX 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

Mr. Steven Y.K. Chang, P.E., Chief 
State of Hawaii Department of Health 
Solid and Hazardous Waste Branch 
919 Ala Moana Boulevard, Room 212 
Honolulu, HI 96814 

Dear Mr. Pallarino and Mr. Chang: 

SUBJECT: 	 SCOPING COMPLETE OF SECTION 2.1 AND 3.1 OF THE 
ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER ON CONSENT AND STATEMENT OF WORK 
HAVE BEEN MET 

As detailed in your 10 Jun 2016 letter, the U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Hawaii Department 
of Health (DOH) found that the objectives outlined in sections 
2.1 and 3.1 of the Administrative Order on Consent and Statement 
of Work have been met. The Navy/DLA concur that sections 2.1 
(scoping meetings for the tank inspection, repair, and 
maintenance procedures report) and section 3.1 (scoping meetings 
for the tank upgrade alternatives report) are complete effective 
the date of your letter 10 June 2016. 

Also as requested in your letter, the 3 June 2016 telephone 
meeting summary was submitted via e-mail on 20 June 2016. This 
telephone meeting discussed Honolulu Board of Water Supply 1 s 27 
May 2016 letter to EPA and DOH on sections 2, 3, 4, 5, and 8. 

If you have any questions, please contact Steven Turnbull, 
Region Red Hill Program Director, at (808) 473-4137. 

Sincerely, 

~lo 
J. A. MIYAMOTO 
Navy/DLA Project Coordinator 
By direction of the 
Commander 


